Great Lakes Committee

Izaak Walton League of America

10351 Decatur Avenue South

Bloomington, MN 55438

November 30, 2015

Michigan Department of Natural Resources 

ATTN: Hannah Guyer/Executive Office 

525 West Allegan St. 

P.O. Box 3002 

Lansing, MI 48909-7528
To Whom It May Concern: 

The Great Lakes Committee of the Izaak Walton League of America is composed of representatives of each of the Great Lakes States. Our primary purpose is to review and provide input on fisheries and water quality issues affecting the Great Lakes to our National office and work with colleague groups on common issues affecting the Great Lakes. Our members including several professional fisheries biologists have reviewed the materials available on this proposal. 

We OPPOSE the proposal to allow aquaculture (net pen) operations to begin in Michigan or any other waters of the Great Lakes for the following reasons: 

1. An operation of any magnitude would impact water quality and would be in violation of Michigan’s water quality standards, the Great Lakes Water Quality Compact, the National Pollution Discharge Elimination System Program (NPDEP) and Concentrated Aquatic Animal Production (CAAP) because the fish feces and excess fish food cannot be collected and treated. 

2. Escapement of net penned fish can potentially impact the genetics and health of native and naturalized species and compete for natural foods necessary for their survival and growth. 

3. The bottomlands of the Great Lakes are a public trust and this proposal is not in the best interest of the public; endemic fisheries protection and water quality require decisions based on science not subject to profit interests. 

4. An aquaculture operation in the Great Lakes would endanger the 7 billion dollar economy generated by sport fishery available to and enjoyed by the public. 

5. It is doubtful water temperatures in Great Lakes waters are suitable for year around rearing of food fish to remain competitive with other aquaculture operations rearing the same or similar species at more consistent water temperatures. 

6. Net pen operations will interfere with navigation of commercial, sport fishing and recreational vessels, a public resource. 

All of these points of objection have been documented in the literature. 

We recognize the necessity for increasing the availability of fresh fish for human consumption. However, we believe there are better suited facilities and means to meet this demand. As an example, it has been suggested that abandoned auto production facilities in Michigan could be retrofitted to accommodate aquaculture and would have access to treatment facilities to handle the waste products and prevent escapement. 

We appreciate the opportunity to comment on this issue important to the future of the Great Lakes.
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